
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 
ENGINEERING/DESIGN SERVICES 

CALLAHAN PARK 
RECREATION IMPROVEMENTS – PHASE 2 

 
            
The City of Bradford's Office of Economic and Community Development is 
seeking proposals from qualified engineering firms to provide engineering design 
and related services required for Phase 2 recreation improvements in Callahan 
Park. 
 
Copies of the Request for Proposal may be obtained at the Office of Economic 
and Community Development, 20 Russell Boulevard, Bradford, PA between the 
hours of 8:30 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. Monday-Friday.   Proposers may direct 
questions to Sara Andrews of the Office of Economic and Community 
Development.  Proposals will be accepted until 4:00 p.m., May 30, 2024 at the 
Office of Economic and Community Development, P.O. Box 490, Bradford, PA  
16701 by e-mail to sandrews@bradfordpa.org. 
 
All proposals should be marked "Engineering Services – Callahan Park Recreation 
Improvements-Phase 2".  The City of Bradford encourages responses from small, 
minority or women owned business enterprises.  No individual or firm responding 
to this request will be discriminated against because of race, religion, color, sex, 
handicap status or national origin.  The City of Bradford reserves the right to 
reject any or all proposals as it deems to be in its best interest. 
 
      Tom Riel 
      Mayor 
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